Report to the West Virginia State University Faculty Senate

West Virginia State Community and Technical College 

 Institutional Board of Advisors (IBOA) Meeting 

August 31, 2007

(report includes two IBOA meetings, May 10, 2007 & June 28, 2007)

______________________________________________________

A regular meeting of the WVSCTC Institutional Board of Advisors was held on Thursday, May 10, 2007 in conjunction with the Annual Advisory Committee Appreciation Dinner.  The meeting was called to order by Mr. Walter Greenhowe, Chair. Eight Board members were present along with several guests.  

Dr. Ron Bartley, Interim President submitted a written report to the Board.  The following are the highlights from President Bartley’s comments on the report:  

· Dr. Bartley announced that the WV Council declined the in-state fee increase of 2.75% because the WVSCTC already exceeds the national average.

· Dr. Bartley stated that a Civil Rights Compliance Audit re safety codes and provisions for the disabled will be conducted on May 17, 2007.

· Dr. Bartley also announced that the annual appreciation dinner will be held following this meeting at 5:30 p.m. in the banquet room at Sullivan Hall.

· An EDGE signing ceremony will be conducted at the Putnam County Career Technical Center on May 16, 2006.

· Dr. Bartley also announced that a portfolio assessment was completed on May 4, 2007.  A report will be given at our next IBOA meeting.

ACTION ITEM:

 Action item for the Board to consider was presented by Dr. Ron Bartley.    Action item for consideration was as follows:

· Recommendation of two new member to serve on the WVSCTC IBOA – Dr. Bartley recommended that Janna Ingram from CAMC and Mike Herring of Advantage Valley, Inc. serve on the Board.  Unfortunately, Mike Herring has already agreed to serve on Marshall’s BOA.  The Board agreed to table action on this item and Dr. Bartley and the Executive Committee will work together to recommend who will serve on the 2007-2008 WVSCTC IBOA.

· ENDORSE THE  REQUESTED SALARY INCREASE FOR CLASSIFIED STAFF, FACULTY, AND NON-CLASSIFIED STAFF AND SUBMIT TO THE WVSU BOARD OF GOVERNORS FOR APPROVAL - DR. RON BARTLEY) 
Chancellors Skidmore and Nelson   recommended that the 3.5% salary pool to  be used for  FY 2008 salary increases be implemented 10/1/2007.

Mr. Roy Smith motioned to endorse the recommended 3.5% salary plan to be implemented as of 10/01/2007 to the BOG.  Mr. Bob Manley seconded the motion.

INFORMATION ITEM:

The following Information Items were presented to the Board:

· Update form the WVSCTC Faculty Senate - Mr. Terrance Stuart, Chair, update the IBOA on Senate activities for the 2006-2007 academic year and goals for the upcoming academic year. 

· Update from the Classified Staff Council – Mrs. Lee Ann Porterfield, Chair, gave and overview of the Council’s activities for the academic year.  The Council coordinated and hosted events such as the Alumni Brunch and picnic during Community College Week.  The Council continued to work with the members of the CTC on legislative concerns.  

· Budget update - Mr. Robert Parker, Vice President, indicated to the IBOA that the CTC had spent about $3.8 million out of a budgeted $5.6 million.  He also indicated that projected revenue for FY 200702008 is about six million dollars.  With the proposed 4.75% tuition and fee increase for out-of-state students, the total operating fund budget for FY 2007-2008 will be about $2,655,139.  This includes $29l,666 which was added to our base budget for institutional operations by the Legislature and $52,994 that was added for salary increases.    
· Budget update – Ms. Veella Grooms, Special Assistant to the President, informed the Board of the need for approval of two new faculty positions for FY2007-2008 in the areas of Community Behavioral Health Technology and Nuclear Medicine Coordinator.  It was brought to the attention of the Board that the college would need to pick up the salary of Mr. Ron Rogillio of Power Plant Technology which had been originally funded by grants, and rehire a faculty member for Hospitality Management.  Motion by Rev. Wanda Hightower to approve the two new faculty positions, pick up the salary of Mr. Rogillio and rehire the faculty member for Hospitality Management.  The motion carried. 
OTHER BOARD BUSINESS:  

· Board member Concerns and Involvement – A suggestion by Mrs. Holt to plan another retreat to enlighten members on their duties and responsibilities, and how the Board can better serve the CTC.   It was also suggested that an organizational chart and more background information on programs be given to Board members to be helpful for program reviews.  An evening meeting time was discussed as well.  The executive committee will examine these issues.
· Search Team for the CTC President – due to technical issues, the Presidential search team has been aborted and a new team will be assembled at a later date.  The position will be advertised in August, and it is hopeful that a new president be on board by January 2, 2008.  Once the new search team is appointed, the HEPC Personnel Director will receive more guidance from the new search committee, and before money is spent Dr. Bartley and Mrs. Grooms will review expenditures to ensure budgetary compliance.   The Executive Committee will present the proposed new search team at a future meeting.
· Distribution of the CIC Resource Manual – Mrs. Holt distributed the CIC Resource Manual for the Sub-Area Planning Committee of Institute, Pinewood, and West Dunbar.
A special meeting of the West Virginia State Community and Technical College (WVSCTC) Institutional Board of Advisors (IBOA) was conducted by conference call at 9:10 a.m. on Thursday, June 28, 2007.   The meeting was called to order by Mr. Walter Greenhowe, Chair.  There were seven Board members participating as well as three guests.  

ACTION ITEM:

· Selection of Chair and Co-Chair for the Presidential Search Committee – Mr. Greenhowe called for volunteers and there being none, he offered to serve either as Chair or Co-Chair if there was no conflict of interest with him serving as Chair of the IBOA.  Following a discussion, a motion was requested to officially appoint the chair and co-chair.  Motion made to appoint Ms. Laquita Harris as Chair and Mr. Walter Greenhowe as Co-Chair for the Search Committee.  Motion passed.  

· Appointment of Three Faculty Members from WVSCTC and Three from WVSU to serve on the Presidential Search Committee – Ms. McKemy proposed and the Board agreed that a faculty member from each CTC division serve on the committee.  Mr. John Gaskins from Allied Health and Human Services, Mr. Terrance Stuart of Science and Technology and Ms. Donna Hastings of Business Studies and Developmental Education will serve on the search committee.  Mr. Greenhowe will contact the Chair of the BOG, Mr. Eric Coleman, for a list of members to serve from the University.
· Deletion of any restrictions that will prevent the Interim President of the WVSCTC from applying for the President’s position – A motion was made that the interim president be allowed to apply.  Motion carries.
The Board also noted that the deadline for receipt of applications will be September 14, 2008.  Ms. McKemy has been in contact with Ms. Margaret Buttrick from the HEPC to review a copy of the ad. The ad has been submitted to Board members for review prior to circulation.  The Board will also require that all expenses associated with the search be authorized in advance.  If there should be any legal issues that arise, Board members have be advised to contact Mr. Bruce Walker, General Counsel for Higher Education.  

Respectfully submitted by:

Judith A. Whipkey, Faculty Representative, IBOA.

